
American Legion Palm Valley Post 233 
General Membership Minutes 

5 March 2015 
 
 

Meeting was call to order by Commander Havekost at 1905hrs 
 
Opening prayer by Chaplain Bill Reno. 
 
Roll call completed with 15 members present. 
 
Minutes of the 5 February General Membership Minutes were read.  Motion was made, 2nd and 
passed to approve the minutes as read. 
 
SICK-CALL: 
Jack Mobley, John Valente, Wilber Burnett, Charlie Walker, Ted Veber 
NEW MEMBERS:  (see attached) 
Frank Schiatano, Robert Ottesen, Joshua Schumm, John Schumm, Daniel Woods, Christopher 
Thompson, Leonard Parkinson, Tammy McGee, Susan Severson, Edward Severson, Joseph 
Melville, Walter Smith, John Bennett.  Motion was made, 2nd and passed to approve all the 
above for membership. 
 
REPORTS: 
ALA report by Judy Mills (see attached) 
SAL report by Howard Sheble (see Attached) Certificate of Appreciation was presented to TEX 
Ward for Technical Support given to event last evening. 
ALR No Report. 
MIAP No Report 
Web Site report by Roy Havekost (see attached).  Commander Havekost also requested that 
the Post Officers and members to submit articles for the Post Newsletter. 
 
Commander Havekost closed the Public portion of the meeting at 1934hrs 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Boys State.  Post 233 will send 2 candidates from Ponte Vedra High School.  The other two 
slots paid for by post 233 will be used by Port St Lucie and possibly another post who will both 
pay Post 233. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Squadron 233 will again sponsor a membership clinic with entertainment.  All sections are 
invited to take part in the clinic. 
 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE ACTIONS: 
 
The “Drink of the Week” has been discontinued effective 1 March 2015. 
 
The RV has been removed from the property. 
 
“Spin to Win” is doing well financially, however, more volunteers are need to keep it going. 



 
Sonny Kirkwood has been appointed to serve the remainder of the current term as Legion Sgt-
At-Arms. 
 
The State of Florida is in the process of authorizing an “American Legion” license plate for 
vehicles.  This requires a reservation of 1000 before the tag will be produced.  At present, some 
200 reservations are required. 
 
SEE COMMANDER’S REPORT ATTACHED. 
 
SEE ADJUTANT’S REPORT ATTACHED. 
 
FOR THE GOOD OF THE LEGION: 
 
The following persons have been nominated to serve in the offices as indicated for the 2015-
2016 Legion year:  Commander – Sheri Rodriguez, 1st Vice – Jim Durnal, 2nd Vice – Susan 
Severson, 3rd Vice – Al Hernandez, 4th Vice – OPEN, Sgt-At-Arms – Sonny Kirkwood, 
Chaplain – Bill Reno, Historian – J.R. Mathis, Finance Officer – OPEN, Executive Committee – 
Mike Williams, Jim Crutchfield, 3 OPEN positions 

 

There being no other business to come before the body, the meeting was closed in due form by 
Commander Havekost at 1957hrs. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
James A. Crutchfield 
Adjutant 
 
 


